
Two months ago, HBBC charged the Minister of Music Search Committee with

finding a new Minister of Music. Thank you for your prayers and encouragement

as we sought God’s direction for our church. We would like to introduce our

congregation to Michael W. Beaty. Michael is currently Minister of Music at FBC

Mabank, Texas. He brings more than 40 years of experience in ministry

including serving as Minister of Music at FBC Stephenville, FBC Gilmer, FBC Mt.

Vernon, and FBC Venus. Michael and his wife, Lori have four children, Will,

Lauren, Matt and Brad, ranging in age from 20 to 26. The Beatys live in

Longview, Texas where Lori is Vice-President for Finance and

Administration/CFO for LeTourneau University. Our committee is diverse—in

age, backgrounds, and worship preferences. But early on we agreed that God

was preparing a man to be our next Minister of Music. We believe Michael Beaty

is that man. As we met with him, we found he also had an interest in senior

adult ministry. After much prayer and meeting with Michael, it is with joyful

anticipation of what God will do at Holly Brook through Michael’s ministry that

we unanimously nominate him to come in view of a call as our Minister of Music

and Senior Adults on Sunday, August 31, 2025. We are working on a schedule for

Saturday, August 30 for our congregation and those involved in the various

areas of HBBC music ministry to meet Michael.

To God be the glory,

Music Minister Search Team

BRO. DAVID LEFLORE
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In my last article, I mentioned an upcoming seminar titled “Understanding

Charitable Giving.” I’ve been working closely with the gentleman who will be

leading this event, and while I had hoped to share all the details with you by

now, we’re still finalizing a few things. Keep an eye out for a church-wide email

next week with everything you need to know.

For now, mark your calendar: the seminar is set for Tuesday, September 2, and

will be held in the Community Life Center (CLC). The exact time will be included

in the email.

As the school year kicks off, let’s be in prayer for our students, teachers,

administrators, and school staff. With that, two of my favorite seasons are just

around the corner—Fall and football!

See you Sunday, church family!

In Christ,

Robby

BRO. ROBBY HARGRAVE

Hey Church! Wednesday night youth has started back up and is in full swing! We

have started a new series called “Disciplines of the Faith.” In this series, we will

be learning about how to maintain and strengthen our faith through the

disciplines shown to us in scripture. We have our Praise and Prayer night coming

up in September and our back to school bash coming up mid September. Please

be in prayer that the Lord will continue to use our Wednesday night activities to

glorify Him and to continue to reach our community through the younger

generation. Pray that we can grow our Youth into disciple makers and pray that

we continue to find volunteers to pour into our students. If you are interested in

helping out in our youth ministry, please come by my office or reach out to me.

Ryan

RYAN JONSE
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Reflecting back on our “Magnified” theme from VBS, I am in awe as I stare at my

brand new nieces tiny fingers, toes, nails, eyelashes, etc.! I took a quick trip to

Connecticut to support my sister and her sweet family with the birth of their first

daughter (after 3 boys!) What a blessing and miracle life is. 

As we jump into the school year with two feet, I am grateful for the awesome

summer that we had. From VBS to basketball & cheerleading camp to Pre-Teen

camp and summer hang out activities, the summer was full of bonding with the

kids in HBBC Children’s Ministry. I’m excited to head into the AWANA Clubs year

as we continue to disciple the children God brings through our doors. We will

focus on memorizing scripture, serving others, and learning about God’s grace.

We will even be putting together a Christmas program that I’m super excited

about! Lots of fun in store for Kids Min at Holly Brook. 

With school starting back for most everyone this week, we will be popping some

kids up to the next Sunday school class. Last Sunday was their final week in their

current classrooms and this Sunday, the 17th, will be their first Sunday in their

new class. Keep in mind that our Monkeys class is for kids that are 4&5 by

September 1, Turtles are our 6&7 year olds by September 1, Polar Bears are 8&9

by the September 1 date, and Penguins are 10, 11, & some 12 year olds.

Remember that 12 year olds/6th graders is an “option year” at Holly Brook. If you

would like your 12 year old to stay in Children’s Ministry, they are welcome to! If

you are ready for them to move up to youth group, they are welcome to! It’s

totally up to the parents/guardians. Just communicate to Ryan Jonse, Meg

Wingard, or me your intention and we will get them plugged in where needed.

Let’s have a great year together! I can’t wait to see what God will do in and

through Children’s Ministry here. 

P.S. Don’t forget that we have our Wacky Water event the last Saturday of the

month (August 30th) from 2-4, AWANA Clubs start the following Wednesday

(September 3) from 5:30-7:30, & Kids Beach Club at Hawkins starts Tuesday,

September 9th. Our S.O.S. Midnight Bash for our 10, 11, & 12 year olds will be

Friday the 22nd of August from 6-10pm. We hope they can all attend this team-

building night of fun! 

In Christ, 

Tori Ladner

TORI LADNER
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Jimmye Houston  16

Linda Sherwin  16

David Hewitt  16

Larry Kouns  18

Judy LeFlore  18

Jaxon Love  18

Sid Stroud  19

Barbara Sudderth  20

John Furstonberg  20

Moxie Dugan  21

Carol Davis  25

Wyatt Higley  25

Jason Lively  25

Mary Tipps  26

Vicki Alcorn  27

Perry Miller  30

Jim Hawkins  30

Alexandra Duty. 30

Rooster Parsons  31
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